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In some ways it is hard to believe we have got to the end of another academic year. On one hand it 
seems to have gone so fast. On the other hand, with weariness growing amongst both pupils and 
staff at the end of a long and busy term, particularly in the recent high temperatures, perhaps it is a 
good thing the end of the year is upon us, and it is now time for a break.   

I would like to thank all of you for your support over the last six months as without it so much that 
we achieve as a school would not be possible. I would also like to pay tribute to our staff. Their 
commitment to providing the best possible education for our pupils is incredible.  
 
Reading through this summer newsletter demonstrates the huge array of opportunities they provide 
for the young people. I truly believe that we achieve the best possible outcomes for our children 
when we work in partnership - parents, pupils, and staff - and we look forward to continuing to work 
with you in the year ahead.  
 
The last few days have been somewhat very busy with school trips, sporting events and I know that 
some will be disappointed that they could not partake in everything. That said, there has been a nice 
atmosphere in school and on the trips that have been able to go ahead during these last few weeks 
and therefore a positive end to the academic year.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Headteacher’s Message 

Dates for your Diary 

Term dates 2023 to 2024 

• Term time: Monday 4 September to Friday 20 October 
2023. 

• Half-term holiday: Monday 23 October to Friday 3 Nov 
2023. 

• Term two 
• Term time: Monday 6 November to Thursday 21 December 

2023. 
• Christmas and New Year holiday: Friday 22 December 2023 

to Friday 5 January 2024. 
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Lower School News 
High Grove Class celebrated the end of Year and the end of Year 6 for some of the class by visiting Chislehurst 
Caves and Nando’s for lunch. 

                                      

 

 

                                        Highgrove created informal leters for our guardians and posted them. 

 

Gatcombe class was able to participate in horse riding session at Mottingham Riding centre. Each 
child had an amazing time. 

 

 Kensington enjoyed making Ice cream, 

Cheese and bacon waffles, Homemade burgers and wedges,  

Shortbread biscuits and Classic lasagne. They also went                                        Clarance House 

Rock Climbing! 

 
 

Ivy class have been making ice lollies in our cooking lessons,  

have planted seeds and plants and enjoyed our daily bucket �me! 

 

   This is Nottingham Class, taking part in our mini production of Varjak Paw.  

 
                                                                                                           Royal Lodge has had a fantastic summer term,  

                                                                                                 creating wonderful pieces of work 

                                                                                                 that showcase their understanding of  

                                                                           secondary colours, single digit numbers and summertime.              

Strike a pose in our O.T fashion show! 
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Upper School News 

       

UK University Fair Summer 2023 KS 4 and KS5 students. 

           

  Capel Manor College class of 2023    Gardening Project KS3 

      

                                                             
Year 11 Graduation 

     
Careers and PSHE Workshops 
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South End Trip 
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Thorpe Park Trip 
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            School Trips – Summer Term 2 

High Grove become published authors! 
 
High Grove class had created their own chapter for the joint book. The school’s team at 
the Southbank Centre had worked with our copy editor and designer to piece together all the 
wonderful writing and shared the finished book with children on Wednesday 12th July for the 
Book Launch. This was amazingly produced by the illustrator, Lucy Farfort and Samuel Perrett, 
the designer. The children participated in a big celebration to mark the incredible achievement 
of all the children becoming published authors through the ‘Book Launch’ performance, where 
every child received a copy of the book. On the day, there was a live reading of the story, as 
well as a draw-along and Q&A session. This performance was hosted by this year’s featured 
author Love Ssega.  
 

Visiting the beach. 

Chislehurst Caves. 

Eltham Park 

A message from the Southbank Staff to our Children: 

Good afternoon, 
Congratulations, you are all now published authors! We would like to say a huge thank you to 
all those who were able to come to Southbank Centre for your Imagine a Story performance 
today. Your class representatives did an amazing job and It was so wonderful to hear about 
your experiences, read through all your chapters and see your brilliant character drawings. 
Even if you couldn’t attend, we hope you are able to have a lovely celebration with the 
children, and you should receive your books shortly! You and your classes should feel so proud 
of what you have achieved, and it was such a pleasure for us to publish your writing! 
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 Trip to South End 
         Investor in Me Awards 
 

 

  

What is the criteria? 

Formal/Semi-Formal 
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The children worked hard to meet the criteria of ‘Invest in Me’ We were able to award the following 
Awards. Children choose their prizes from the catalogue.  

 Lower School Upper School 

Gold Award: 23  4 

Silver Award: 7 7 

Bronze Award: 15 20 
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            Investor in Me Celebration Assembly     
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Final Thoughts from Headteacher: 

 

At this time of year we do, however, have to say farewell to departing colleagues:  
Mrs Constance Osuji, the SENCO, who is going to work nearer home, Miss Melville, who is going back to 
university, Mrs Wigley, who is moving out of London and Mrs Spreadborough who is pursuing a different school 
setting. They have all contributed significantly to the education and success of our pupils, some over the last year 
and some over the years. It is sad to see them go but we wish them well for the future and I would like to extend 
a big thank you for all they have given to Serenity Eltham. 
 
We have several new colleagues joining us in September and I look forward to introducing them in due course.   
The Year 11 students have started to receive their results and we have been celebrating with the students. We 
are so proud of their performance, and we will share their results in due course.   
In September we return to school on Monday 4th September. In the meantime, I wish you all a very enjoyable 
summer break.   
  
Ms Koza  
Headteacher  
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